Bloomfield City Council Meeting
Regular Session
August 17, 2020 at 6:30pm

Council members present were: Pat Wilson, Frank Sifford and
Donna Deardorff. Acknowledging there were enough for a quorum,
Mayor Pro Tem Deardoff called the meeting to order. The meeting
was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of
silence.

Public Comments: 4 citizens on hand to voice their concerns
about a white truck seen numerous times speeding in the area of
Reed Street and Hester Street. The group stated they had
reported this to the DPS, but were not satisfied with the
response given at the time. Chief Dew stated that his
department has increased the patrolling of that area. City
Attorney, Robin Northern, stated they need the truck license #
and a more specific description of the truck to be able to file
a complaint that the DPS could work with.

Consent Agenda: Ald. Sifford made a motion that was second by
Ald. Wilson to approve the consent agenda. Motion passed 3-0
vote.

Unfinished Bus: Ald. Sifford moved to allow the trade-in of the
Toro Z toward the purchase of a new Kubota Z781KWTI-60 mower.
Ald. Wilson second. Motion passed 3-0.

New Bus: Bill #2020-11 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE BUDGET FOR
FISCAL YEAR 2019-2020. Read one time and a motion was made by
Ald. Wilson and second by Ald. Sifford to allow a second read.
Motion carried 3-0. Read a second time and Ald. Sifford moved
to approve Bill #2020-11. Ald. Wilson second the motion.

Ayes - 3, Nays - 0.

Ald. Wilson moved to approve the library’s request of Virginia
Hopkins serving as a trustee. Ald. Sifford second. Passed 3-0.
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Bonnie Blue arrived to the meeting.

Ozark Applicators contract was tabled until the September
meeting.

Other Matters: Ald. Sifford moved to approve Res.#1012020.
Ald. Wilson second. Motion carried 4-0.

Nuisance complaint against 505 S. Spring St. was discussed. The
property has been cited in the past, and there was a trial.
Robin and Daniel will review the case. Council will look at
this property again.

Ald. Sifford approved Richard Howard to fill the vacancy left by
Officer Scott. Ald. Blue second. Motion passed 4-0.

Discussion was had on repairing the benches at the park. Ald.
Sifford will take a look.

A reminder of the pre-construction meeting next Tuesday, August
25 at 10:00am, for the CDBG paving grant.

Next council meeting will be Sept. 21, 2020.

With nothing further to discuss, Ald. Blue moved to adjourn.
Ald. Sifford second the motion. Motion passed 4-0.

Minutes recorded by:

Kari Standley, City Clerk



